DATE: July 9, 2020

TO: OhioHealth Grant Medical Center Associates

OhioHealth Grant Medical Center Medical Staff

SUBJECT: TRAFFIC IMPACT STARTS JULY 13: WILKINS BUILDING CONSTRUCTION

On Monday, July 13, 2020, construction begins outside the Wilkins Professional Building on the OhioHealth Grant Medical Center campus, located at 285 East State Street. Lillibridge is leading the project and is eager to get started to create a destination for outpatient services and improve our patients' experience by:

- Improving wayfinding and signage
- Creating an improved space for valet once it can safely reopen
- Creating a warm, welcoming environment
- Aligning with the overall aesthetic of the Grant campus

Read below for important information you, and our patients, should know about construction and accessing the Wilkins Building starting July 13 through the end of the calendar year.

Accessing the building

- The building entrance will be reconfigured starting July 13.
- Wayfinding signage will be posted.
- Barriers and walk-ways will be clearly marked for pedestrian safety.

Parking and valet

- Valet has not re-opened at Wilkins due to COVID-19, and will remain closed, though we continue to explore options of when/if we can safely re-open it.
- The Blue Garage will remain open.
- Patients can use the main entrance valet, and an associate will be available to assist them to the Wilkins building.
- Patients can be dropped off at the Wilkins front entrance; however, there is only space for one car at a time to come to a stop.
- The driver of the patient should then park in the Blue Garage; they should not use the main entrance valet. This is reserved for our patients at this time.

Traffic impact

- Partial road closures will be required starting July 13 for around 60 days (weather permitting).
- Traffic will be one-way only on Sixth Street, southbound only, from State Street to Chapel Street (Lane reduction starts underneath the Wilkin's bridge from main campus).
- Sixth Street will reopen for 45 days, and then close for another 30 days to finish the project.
- Traffic into the Surgical and Heart Center turnaround and EMS entrance will not be impacted.
- Signage and barriers will be posted for wayfinding.
- See map below for details.

Patient communication

• Offices in the Wilkins building received information to share with patients prior to their appointments.

Questions? For questions, contact Matt Miller at Matthew.Miller@ohiohealth.com.

Thank you for your support and patience while we work to improve our patient, and associate experience, on the Grant campus!

